
Hello Everyone,                                                                     3/16/2016 
 
Several years ago, I found a document that pertained to a Moravian Priest 
who held the funeral services for George Fulp.  This document was found 
in numerous place on the internet.  It was supposedly taken from the log 
book of the priest’s daily activities.  I'm sure many of you have seen this.  It 
states:    
 
“Salem Diary -- 1786 October 26. Br. Koehler went to Belews Creek, 
sixteen miles from Salem, to hold the funeral of a friend of the Brethren, 
George Fulp by  
name.,  This man was born in 1718, and led a Christian life.  The 
Brethren proclaimed the Gospel several times in his house.  Before the 
end, he arranged that a Brother from Salem should conduct his 
funeral".  Records of the  
Moravians in North Carolina.  Compiled by Adelaide Fries.   
 
It clearly says that the funeral was for a George “Fulp”.  Yesterday, my wife 
and I visited the Moravian Archives in Winston Salem, NC to try and 
determine the town where Br. Kohler departed Germany for his immigration 
to America.  We have always thought that this might be the same Koehler 
that was onboard the ship Phoenix with our George in 1751.  We were 
hoping to find the name of the German town where Koehler departed, 
thinking this might collaborate some of the things we are finding in our 
Germany research.  
 
While there, I ask the clerk if she could pull the 1786 log book and read me 
the entry that I thought was written in German.  She advised that there was 
an English translation of the book.  Upon viewing this document, I saw the 
name George “Volp” was used instead of George “Fulp” (see 
attachment).  This means that someone published the record on-line with 
“Fulp” instead of the original “Volp”.  Knowing this earlier would have saved 
many hours of research trying to verify that George arrived with the name 
Volpp.  Of course, we recently proved that George was a Volpp using 
yDNA.  So this is just more evidence but thought you might want to know 
“the rest of the story”. 
 
Research in Germany is progressing.   Douglas Volpp has traced his 
ancestry back two generations in Germany.  We are working with a 
professional genealogists to find the connection between Doug’s line and 



our George Volpp line.  We have found Volpp’s with a history of first 
names: George, Peter and Michael, some going back to the Napoleonic 
wars.  Finding these names leaves us very encouraged.  There’s more 
work to do and it is slow working with a foreign language but we expect to 
make the connection in the not too distant future.  You will be the first to 
know.    
 
Tom Phelps  

 

                      

 



                           


